
                                                                         PRAISES 
 
Can you believe it is 2024 already? As we think back over this past year, we are filled with 
gratitude for the journey we've shared with each one of you. This year has been marked by 
incredible milestones and blessings that have shaped our path in preparing for the 
mission field in Cambodia. God's faithfulness and your unwavering support and prayers 
have been the cornerstone of our endeavors, propelling us forward in fulfilling the Great 
Commission. 
 
Throughout 2023, we traversed states, connected with numerous churches, and witnessed 
the transformative power of the Gospel. From reaching 53% of our funding goal to 
impactful encounters with individuals like Rory at Rosedale Christian Academy, each 
moment has underscored the significance of your partnership. Our travels even took Philip 
& our sending Pastor Scott Johnston to Cambodia for pastoral and leadership training 
seminars, a venture fully funded by your generosity.  
 
In 2023 we have been incredibly blessed to get to know a wonderful couple, the Donovans, 
who are in our field currently learning the language and working to reach the unreached 
with the Gospel in Cambodia! We are excited to learn from their experience on the 
mission field and to have some wonderful people who love us and our family already in 
Cambodia. We also were able to spend some wonderful time with our national partner, 
Pastor Pilot Nhap, while in Cambodia. Multiple church buildings were funded and have 
been built through his ministry in partnership with Trailhead International in 2023. 
 
On a personal level, our family added our first son, Kaladin Wright, in March of 2023. Arya 
loves being a big sister, and we have loved getting to spend so much time traveling around 
the USA sharing our ministry as a family. We have enjoyed this past month where we only 
had 1 church in December, so we got to spend the majority of the holidays with our family 
in Indiana. We lost my Great-Grandma, Grandma, and aunt over the last couple of months, 
so December was a much-needed time of rest and refreshment. 
 
The year has been a great lesson for us of God's provision. As we look ahead to 2024, we 
carry the lessons and blessings of 2023 with us, eager to continue the journey with you 
by our side. 
 
                                                                     PRAYERS 
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CONNECT

- For our extended family facing a new year 
after the loss of close loved ones. 
 
- For us to stay motivated as begin our busy 
season traveling again this month! 
 
- For our online Khmer language learning in 
that will begin on Jan 9th. Please pray for 
proficiency in the language. 

- For God to protect our family as we travel 
during the RSV/Flu season with small 
children. 
 
- That we would get the remaining 47% of 
our support raised quickly. 
 
- For the spiritual health of our family as we 
travel. 

Stats from June to 

December 2023

20,045 Miles Driven 

26,595 Miles Flown

46,640 Total Miles Traveled.

549 Hours Spent in our Van
That's about 23 days, or almost 13% of our 
last 6 months were spent in the vehicle!

31 Churches 

Of our monthly funding goal! 

God is faithful and we can't 

wait to experience 2024!

we presented our ministry in, which has 

lead us to reaching...


